
Juan Antonio Salazar 

3209 Carter Dr.  

Arlington, TX. 76014 

juanantonio52@gmail.com  

June 29, 2020, 2020.  
 

My dear Brethren, it is a pleasure for me to write to you again. It is my desire to find you 

enjoying excellent health. It is my prayer that God will strengthen you and, give you wisdom 

in everything that you are doing, to keep the congregation together, and strong in the faith, 

throughout the crisis of this pandemic. I thank you for your financial and spiritual help.   
 

Brethren, we continue having worship services sharing God’s word through Zoom video with 

the congregation. The way things look, only our Heavenly Father knows when things will 

comeback to have normal services like before. I am trying to help my brethren to stay strong 

in the faith. We all know that this not easy thing to do, but we don’t have too many options. 

We don’t like it because is not the same, but for now we will continue doing Zoom video 

because we have too. We all understand that we all need to have patience, this situation will 

not be around forever, but it’s taking longer the expect it. 
 

My Brethren are doing well, the ladies are getting kind of desperate to be home, some are 

feeling kind of depress. The scary thing about it is that this virus don’t show any signs to slow 

down, and many people are not taking this serious. We will talk about this again by the end 

of July to see where we are at. Hopefully we can start worship services by August.  
 

Thanks to our Heavenly Father all our brethren are putting the effort to connect with Zoom 

to hear a message of God’s word. The bad news is that my younger brother Jorge and his 

wife Nereyda are not connecting anymore, but the good news is that Brother Adrian and his 

wife Mayte have asked for forgiveness. On Tuesday June 23th just before the message, 

Brother Adrian recognized that about five years ago he, his wife Mayte left God and his 

church. Because his older brother was in the hospital infected whit the corona virus, they was 

motivated to seek God again, and started listen God’s word. They confessed their sins and 

ask that we pray for them. They expressed their desire to be part of our congregation again.    

Sadly, Adrian’s Brother Ruben didn’t make it, he die on June 13, he was 55 years old.  
 

I would like to tell you that my wife still hurting, and she keeps having headaches just about 

every day like. Please keep her in your prayers.        
 

My dear Brethren, please stay safe. May God Bless every one of you, please keep us in your 

prayers.  
 
 
 

Juan Antonio Salazar.      
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